

## THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES December 7, 2021

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, Herb Abelson.

Those in attendance were, Nancy Jenks

1. Board signed the following:

Timesheet for Colleen

Money Turnover Sheet

The Board allowed Colleen to sign-off for the well at 68 Kendall Street on the Building Department paperwork.

116 Aldrich Street well decommissioning permit

2022 Mobile food permit for Gallo Pinto food truck

Renewal permits for 2022:

MacDuffie School, food establishment and milk

COA, food establishment

Something Special Café and Catering, food establishment and catering

American Legion, food establishment

Dunkin Donuts, food establishment, retail food, frozen desserts, milk

Cindy's, food establishment and frozen desserts

Pizza Palace, food establishment

Center Pharmacy, retail food

Granby Grain, retail food and milk

Dave's Natural Garden, retail food

Church of Christ, church and special events

John Dowd, JYD Excavation, installer's permit

Marion Excavating, installer's permit

Clean Septics, hauler's and installer's permit

River Drive, hauler's and installer's permit

Bernashe Construction, installer's permit

- 2. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes for November 9 and November 23, 2021.
- 3. Title 5 Inspection Reports were received by the Board:
  - 40 Greenmeadow Lane, Nick Torretti, Passes
  - 90 Carver Street, Nick Torretti, Passes
  - 96 East Street, Nick Torretti, Fails
- 4. The Board discussed the departmental review of the site plan for 81 Pleasant Street for the Planning Board. The Board stated that they would like the Planning Board to not

- grant the approval until a plan is submitted stating what the intended activity is and the plan for ground water protection, water and waste disposal.
- 5. The Board discussed the departmental review of the site plan for 39 West State Street for the Planning Board. The Board stated that they would like the Planning Board to not grant the approval until a plan is submitted stating what the intended activity is and the plan for ground water protection, water, waste disposal and leaking vehicle fluids.
- 6. The Board discussed the FY23 Budget proposal. The Board agreed to submit the budget with Dick's suggestions and a bottom line 3% increase.
- 7. The Board discussed fees and charges for Board of Health services possibly being lower than surrounding towns. Colleen was instructed to survey Health Departments in nearby towns for their current fees and charges.
- 8. The Board discussed the mask mandate. The Board decided to continue the current mask order in place.
- 9. The Board discussed shared services through the Public Health Excellence Grant. Dick spoke with Merridith O'Leary, Health Director of Northampton. The Board decided to try to find a firm that may be interested in reviewing septic designs for not only Granby but also Northampton and other towns that need help with reviews. Dick will call Merridith to discuss.
- 10. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on December 21, 2021, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 11. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

ve I slande Herbert